
Page 2 of 6 
Town Board Draft Minutes March 14, 2018 
Page 2 of 6 

[bookmark: _GoBack]MAYOR AND COMMISSIONERS

TOWN OF NORTH EAST
106 S. MAIN STREET
NORTH EAST, MARYLAND 21901

September 8, 2021
   


The Town Meeting was called to order by Mayor Kline at 7:00 P.M.  Present were Commissioners Kelly Benson, Catherine Bernard-Dutton, Hilary Crothers-Moore and Raymond Mitchell. Also present were Town Administrator Melissa B. Cook-MacKenzie, Assistant Town Administrator Robb Carey and Town Clerk Stephanie Racine-Dean.  Absent from the meeting was Police Chief Jim Just.     
  
A moment of silence was observed.       
       
-OATH OF OFFICE- 
 
None 
 
-APPROVAL OF MINUTES-       
  
A motion to approve the minutes of the August 25, 2021 meeting, as presented, was made by Commissioner Mitchell, seconded by Commissioner Crothers-Moore and approved by all. Commissioner Benson abstained due to his absence from the August 25, 2021 meeting. 

-PUBLIC HEARING-  

None

-GUESTS-     
 
None

-APPOINTMENTS-  
 
None

-PUBLIC COMMENT- 

	None


-INTRODUCTION OF RESOLUTIONS AND ORDINANCES-      
 
None

-ADOPTION OF RESOLUTIONS AND ORDINANCES-        

None

-REPORTS-       
 
Mayor Kline 
Mayor Kline reported he met with Police Chief Just regarding the follow-up noise complaint at the Nauti Goose Restaurant, 200 Cherry Street and the North East VFW Post 6027, 815 Turkey Point Road. Mayor Kline advised Ms. Karin Phillips, 105 Cherry Street, North East, was contacted directly and was advised there will be a letter sent to both business’s regarding the noise complaints and in the letter, stressed to please keep in mind of the residences who live near their establishments.         

Mayor Kline reported he along with Lieutenant Yates evaluated the town during the remnants of Hurricane IDA on Wednesday, September 1, 2021 and was impressed on how prepared the town staff is during these emergency situations.  

Commissioner Bernard-Dutton
None

Commissioner Crothers-Moore    
None

Commissioner Mitchell 
None

Commissioner Benson
None

Town Administrator, Melissa B. Cook-MacKenzie 
Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported she attended the following meeting since the August 25, 2021 Town Board Meeting:

· Police Chief Just and Lieutenant Yates regarding a succession plan and the process of the yearly budget
· Tourism Coordinator, Sandy Turner regarding the 2022 Elite BASS Tournament 
· Bi-Weekly meeting with the Auditors, Clifton Larsen Allen LLP  
· Assistant Town Administrator and the Maintenance II staff   

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie gave an overview of the Emergency Response Plan/Protocol that has been put in place for events such as the most recent remnants of Hurricane Ida which occurred on Wednesday, September 1, 2021.

A coordinated effort including the Mayor or designee, Town Administrator, Assistant Town Administrator, Department Heads, Water Plant facilities Manager, Fire Chief and the Department of Emergency Services will be responsible for the planning, directing and coordinating all activities.    
  
· Coordinate the resources, personnel and equipment during an emergency condition.  
· Maintain information on conditions throughout the affected area, including the extent of damage to life, utilities, property and other in infrastructures. 
· Determine the appropriate technical response and communicate that response to emergency personnel in the field. 
· Maintain liaison with other Town of County departments and appropriate governmental agencies, as well as private industry.

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie advised the Board, West Cecil Avenue, Russell and Washington Street had to evacuate their homes due to the rising water due to the creek behind the properties, other areas that were damaged, the roadway leading to the raw pump station to the Leslie Plant.  After the storm subsided, on Thursday, September 2, 2021, town staff assessed the damage to residents, businesses and property owners impacted by Hurricane Ida. Information was given information regarding special bulk trash pick-up of damaged furnishings which were held on Tuesday, September 7th and Wednesday, September 8th 2021, between the hours of 7:00 am – 1:00 pm. The estimated cost for the preparation of the storm and debris removal was $1,600.00 and the cost of the pump station roadway was $26,000.00, this information was sent to Cecil County for possible reimbursement.            

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported she will be meeting next week with the Consultant from Solteze LLC, 4300 Forbes Boulevard, Suite 230 Lanham, Maryland regarding the Stormwater Management requirements and to continue with the MS4 permit requirements to control the storm drain system and pollutant discharges and to improve water quality that makes its ways to local streams and major rivers. 

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported she along with the Director of Planning, Betsy Vennell, met with the owners of the North East Station, 2540 West Pulaski Highway,, North East, on Wednesday, September 8, 2021, regarding the vacant Waffle House and their attentions for the property.    

Assistant Town Administrator, Robb Carey 
Mr. Carey reported he attended the following meetings since the August 25, 2021 Town Meeting: 

Mr. Carey reported he attended a meeting on Thursday, August 26, 2021 with Tourism Coordinator, Sandy Turner regarding Winter Lights – Cecil Lights for the months of January, February and March 2022. 

Mr. Carey reported he attended a meeting with the Department Heads on Tuesday, September 7, 2021 at 10:00 am. During this time, the town staff discussed the preliminary stages of:

· Evaluation Process 
· Employee Performance 
· Coaching 

Mr. Carey reported he has been spending a majority of his time working towards a first draft, of the comparison ratio, which was assigned to him by the Town Administrator. Mr. Carey advised he has been working on receiving preliminary figures of the comparative study of compensation for the town staff and the vacant positions that still exist. This information, with the comparison of 157 municipalities in the State of Maryland, will reflect what the value of each staff member should be. Mr. Carey thanked the Town Administrator for the time she has allowed him to work on this project without any interruptions.  

Mayor Kline asked if the Board will be able to review the draft as presented, Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie stated once she has reviewed the document she would like the Mayor to review and if satisfied, it than will be given to the Board for adoption.          

Maintenance Report
Mr. Carey reported the following information in the absence of the Maintenance Department Supervisor:

· Weekly Maintenance II meeting
· Completing regular duties
· Remnants of Hurricane Ida 
· Preparation, Repair and Completion of police vehicle for Cadet Lee
· Roads Inspection with Maintenance II staff and how to repair with the guidance of the Town Administrator    
· Town Hall roof repair 

Mr. Carey along with the Town Administrator, is very impressed with the work the Maintenance Department has done with the absences of a full crew.       

-UNFINISHED BUSINESS-       

None

	-NEW BUSINESS-   

Water Service Agreement, 2 Year Extension Request, North East Commerce Center VII, LLC., Lums Road, North East, Lot 7B, Tax Map 0025B, Parcel 42, Six Equivalent Residential Unit  
Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie presented a Water Service Agreement, 2 Year Extension Request for North East Commerce Center VII, LLC., Lums Road, North East for six residential units.    

A motion to approve the Water Service Agreement, 2 Year Extension request for Six Equivalent Residential Units or 250 per day for each with the recommendation by the Town Administrator and the Planning and Zoning Office was made by Commissioner Mitchell, seconded by Commissioner Bernard-Dutton and approved by all.        

-MISCELLANEOUS-    

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie advised the Board she has been researching the Charter Amendment to see if the town is able to conduct the towns board meetings remotely. After investigating other municipalities and their Charter Amendments, which all are not available on line but noticed several, during the Summer months, meet once a month. Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie advised historically in the Summer, the agenda is very light, and she asked the Board if they would like for her to pursue the statistics for their review. 

Mayor Kline advised the Town Administrator he would like for her to proceed forward with pursuing this option for the meetings in the Summer months. Mayor Kline stated, if there is anything precedence for the board to review, there will be a second meeting added.             

-APPROPRIATIONS-     

None

-BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR-    

None

-ADJOURNMENT-       
       
With there being no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Mitchell, seconded by Commissioner Bernard-Dutton and approved by all. The meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m.            
  






Respectfully submitted,       	ATTEST:			  	





 _____________________________                            ______________________________
Stephanie Racine-Dean, Town Clerk		Michael Kline, Mayor	
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